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NOTICE OF PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD
Proposed Plan for Construction Debris Sites CC-1AAP-001 and CC-1AAP-002 at the
lowa Army Ammunition Plant, Middletown, lowa
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD: January 13 — February 11, 2015

The U.S. Army (Army) and the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) invites you to review and
comment on the Proposed Plan (PP) for Construction Debris Site 001 (CC-1AAP-001) and Construction
Debris Site 002 (CC-1AAP-002). These facilities are part of Operable Unit Nine (9) (OU-9) at the lowa
Army Ammunition Plant (IAAAP) in Middletown, lowa. The PP summarizes previous site investigations,
the contamination discovered, current site conditions, and presents alternatives preferred by the Army for
the two construction debris sites. Additional cleanup alternatives evaluated for the site and the rationale
for the selection of the Preferred Alternative are also presented in this PP.

No response action is proposed for CC-IAAP-001 because no human health or ecological risks were
identified. The Preferred Remedial Alternative for Site CC-IAAP-002 is the removal and disposal of
asbhestos containing material (ACM) in the construction debris piles, given the potential of future exposure
to friable asbestos.

Following public review and comment on the PP, and after reviewing and considering comments, the
Army and the EPA will document the selected remedy in a Decision Document. The Army is issuing this
PP and will implement the remedy for CC-IAAAP-002 in accordance with the Comprehensive
Environmental Response, Compensation and Liability Act (CERCLA) and under the oversight of the EPA.

HOW DO | PARTICIPATE? The Army and EPA will accept written comments on the Proposed Plan during
a 30-day public comment period, which is January 13, 2015 through February 11, 2015. Send comments
to:

lowa Army Ammunition Plant
Attn: Jesse Kahler
17571 DMC Hwy 79

Middletown, lowa, 52638-5000

All comments must be postmarked or received by February 11, 2015. The Army will hold a public meeting
to explain the Proposed Plan and the Remedial Alternative for CC-1AAP-001. Oral and written comments
will also be accepted at the meeting. The meeting will be held at the Burlington Public Library on
February 9, 2015 from 4:30 to 6:00 pm to explain this proposed action, answer questions, and accept
comments. For additional information on the comment period or the public meeting please contact Mr.
Jesse Kahler.

Email: jesse.l.kahler.civ@mail.mil
Phone: (319) 753-7339

Information related to cleanup activities at IAAAP and access to the Administrative Record can be
obtained by accessing the installation website at (www.iaaap.adminrecord.com).
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